SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES
January 9, 2007

5:15 p.m. – Bobcat Café

Members Present:  Peter Gulick, Dave McKenney, Amy Gadwah, Cappy Hahn, Greg Turmelle, Maryanna Swanson, Julie Fogarty, Gillian Cavazelli, Carol Lurie, Rich Smith, Bruce Parsons and Janice Prescott.

· The minutes of November 13, 2006 were accepted as written.

· Academic Symposium – Mr. Rich Smith gave a brief overview of what the symposium was and how this would be a broader audience for students to present ideas.  The committee is supportive or this concept, but it still needs the support of the faculty and then it will be presented to the School Board.

· Literacy in the community – The committee reviewed ways that we can get literacy information out into the community:  Bobcat Bugle articles written by students, our SCC student reporter who will be submitting monthly articles of SCC news in the Bobcat Bugle, the school website, community TV channel, Literacy Task Force, Theatre and Athletic Programs and the Bobcat Beat newsletters.  Peter Gulick asked Maryanna Swanson to contact Janet Cocchiaro of the Literacy Task Force to attend one of our meetings for further ideas.

· Mr. Gulick distributed a sample Senior Capstone Experience that is being used at Wayzata Public Schools in Minnesota for the committee to review.  After some discussion it was decided that the SCC would form a subcommittee to work on developing our own Senior Seminar/Capstone program (which will meet for the first time on Tuesday, February 13, at 5:15 p.m.).  The volunteers for the committee were Carol Lurie, Gillian Cavezalli, Julie Fogarty, Maryanna Swanson, Dave McKenney, Amy Gadwah, Peter Gulick.  Bruce recommended that Peter invite Pam Harland, Lena MacLean and Maura Dougherty to participate on this subcommittee.  Peter will check with the faculty to see who else might like to be on this subcommittee.

· Weighted Grades – Peter distributed information packets for the committee to review and this will be discussed at the next SCC meeting which is on March 13th at 5:15 p.m.  A subcommittee can be formed at that time to work on weighted grades.  Student government will also be reviewing this topic.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.  
